

## Mr Andrew Gee MP

Parliamentary Secretary for the Deputy Premier and Regional Roads

IM15/38316 DOC15/041483

Alex Greenwich MP Member for Sydney 58 Oxford Street PADDINGTON NSW 2021 1 FEB 2016

Dear Mr Greenwich

Thank you for your letter of 10 December 2015 concerning the statutory review of the 1:30am lock out and 3am cessation of liquor sales requirements in the Kings Cross and Sydney CBD Entertainment precincts.

In accordance with clause 47 of Schedule 1 of the *Liquor Act 2007*, this review will be undertaken from February 2016.

The legislation requires that the review determine whether the policy objectives of the 2014 lock out and cessation of liquor sales amendments remain valid, and whether the terms of those amendments remain appropriate for securing those objectives.

It is expected that the review will include consideration of a range of impacts that are experienced by different stakeholders.

The review will be informed by a comprehensive consultation process. In addition to consultation with key stakeholder groups, there will be a public submission process to seek the views of interested community members.

Further details regarding the review process are expected to be available in the coming weeks.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Gee MP

Parliamentary Secretary